

Meeting: OGHS Athletic Booster Club

Date: Monday, September 18, 2017

Location: OGHS Cafeteria

Chairperson: Kip Childress, President of the Boosters

Review of Agenda-Kip Childress

- Update from Stan Smith regarding fall fundraiser: We originally planned to host Casino Night in the fall but we could not find the right venue, etc. Therefore, we'll do the golf tournament on October 14th to help raise money for the baseball/softball dugouts. We will look to do casino night sometime in the spring.
- 2. Coach Thomas & DiLuzio reported that we have 22 golf teams and cannot take anymore. We have 21 hole sponsorships. Coach Smith sent an email listing the sponsorships we have thus far. Food has been donated for the event (Chick-fil-A & Sir Pizza). Asking for volunteers to help serve food and collect money. Food will be served at 11:30. Teams will tee off at 1:00.
- 3. Steve Kidder has been filling in as treasurer until Judy Vaughn is able to join. She should fulfill her obligation with Ledford within the next 30 days.
- 4. Update on concession stand. Charles Crowder is overseeing our concession stands and ensuring we are properly stocked. He has been in talk with Marco's regarding selling chicken wings since for now; we can only sell pre-packaged foods. We will be serving from both windows at the middle school and in need of additional volunteers for the upcoming football game (9/21). Looking forward, we're hopeful that our next Home games will be played at OGHS. Charles also asked everyone's thoughts on hosting a 5K or 10K race sometime in the spring. It will take a lot of work but feel it would be a successful event.
- 5. VIP parking for Home games played at OGHS will park in the first section to the right as you pull into the parking lot.
- 6. Stan Smith asked coaches if they'd prefer to do individual sport banquets or one sports' banquet. Majority voted for one and we need to decide what location we'd like to utilize. Suggested that we have it at the school to save money. Please bring any suggestions or ideas to our next meeting.
- 7. Updates from coaches that were present at the meeting: Coach Jason Smith will hold a wrestling interest meeting Wednesday, September 20, 2017. Reminders will be posted on social media. As a fundraiser, they'll sell chicken pies with a delivery date of 10/18 in time for the holiday. Coach Loggins reported that the cross-country course he would like to map out needs to be cleaned. He is requesting help with bush-hogging and mowing, etc.



8. Starting September 25th all remaining soccer games will be played at home & we need folks to sign-up to help with concessions. Please review the Sign-Up Genius & signup for available slots.

Next meeting will be in the cafeteria at OGHS, on October 16th at 7:00